FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I made the query of:

I would very much like to get a copy of the Leicester City Council “Work-based active travelling local campaign” 2016 bid submission document and any subsequent reports that have been issued on the subject.”

You formally replied:-

“Leicester City Council has not submitted a bid for the campaign referenced above, therefore Regulation 12(4)(a) of the Environmental Information Regulations is engaged, we do not hold this information.”

This is despite DEFRA’s Air Quality Grant Programme award page (https://www.gov.uk/government/news/air-quality-grant-programme) clearly states that Leicester City Council got £67,300 for a Work-based active traveling local campaign.

As a supplementary Freedom of Information request I now require all documents including bid submissions, officer reports, briefings emails etc relating to Leicester City Council and applications (successful or not) to DEFRA’s Air Quality Grant Programme for the years 2012 to 2020 inclusive.

Again, Leicester City Council did not recognise the title of the grant referenced above.  Defra appears to be using a different title to that used during the bidding process, but, we do now recognise the grant from the amount awarded. 
However, your request for the Defra Air Quality Scheme bids that have been submitted by Leicester City Council, has now been considered and this information is being withheld from disclosure and the following exceptions to disclosure apply:

Bid information and correspondence with Defra and other bodies regarding these bids has been withheld under Regulations 12(5)(e) and 12(5)(f) of the EIRs – Confidentiality of commercial or industrial information where such confidentiality is provided by law to protect a legitimate economic interest and also the interests of the person who provided the information.

The exceptions are deemed to apply as while there is a public interest in transparency and accountability, and there is a further public interest in disclosing environmental information because it supports the right of everyone to live in an adequate environment, and ultimately contributes to a better environment, disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the EIR must be considered) would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of the authority. 

Releasing the successful model the Council uses to secure funding would see this being used by competitors for future bids and grants.  This would have a detrimental effect on Leicester City Council’s ability to compete with other Councils and result in the loss of funding for future air quality schemes.

This is not in the taxpayer’s best interest and in this instance the Council believes that the public interest in withholding the information outweighs the public interest in release.

Officer reports, briefings and e mails regarding these bids are also withheld under the exception contained at Regulation 12(4) (e) as the request relates to the disclosure of internal communications.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
